

Carlyon Beach Community News October 2019



2719 Island Drive NW, Olympia WA 98502
Phone 360-866-0717 Fax: 360-866-4520
Website: www.carlyonbeachhoa.com
E-Mails: memberservices@carlyonbeachhoa.com
accounting@carlyonbeachhoa.com

Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9:00 am to 4:30 pm - The office will be closed from Noon to 12:30 pm for Lunch Period

2019 COMMUNITY EVENTS		
Board Workshop: October 16 6:30 pm (Wednesday)		
Board Meeting: October 22 7:00 pm (Tuesday)		
Reminder: No Excersise Class on October 15 & 22		
Low Impact Exercise Class: Tuesday 9:45 am		
Gentle Exercise Class: Tuesday 11:00 – 11:45 am		
Yoga – Thursday 6:00 pm		
October 5, Saturday	Pancake Breakfast	9:00 - 11:00 am
October 9, Wednesday	Koffee Klatch at the Clubhouse	1:00 pm
October 19, Saturday	Special Concert at the Clubhouse	6:30 pm
October 26, Saturday	Craft Fair & Bake Sale	9:00 am - 3:00 pm
November 13, Wednesday	Koffee Klatch at the Clubhouse	1:00 pm
November 16, Saturday	Holiday Potluck at the Clubhouse	5:30 pm
December 7, Saturday	Kids Christmas Party at the clubhouse time to be announced	
December 11, Wednesday	Koffee Klatch at the Clubhouse	1:00 pm
December 14, Saturday	Cookie Exchange Party at the Clubhouse	1:00 pm



Join our community Koffee Klatch on Wednesday, October 9 at 1:00 pm. There will be coffee, teas, and goodies. Join in the conversations & enjoy the view. Everyone is welcome! Hope to see you...Sharon Harris & The Events Group

REALTOR SIGNAGE

Please remember when you are selling your home to remind your realtor to only put the for-sale signs on your property. Per our Rules & Regulations: There shall be no signage on Association property or rights of way (see Section: X ROADS AND STORMWATER.)

Attention Artists and Crafters

If you would like to participate as a vendor, the tables are going fast. We have just a few of the 6 foot, \$10.00 tables left, and it is on a first come basis. We do have 1-8-foot table at \$12.00 and 4 card table size for \$5.00. Please call Colleen Weston 206-755-9367 to reserve a table. For the past few years this has been a popular event with venders, so if you would like a table. please get your application and money in early. The applications will be at the office or email Collen Weston (dragonfly@jonav.net)

If you can bring baked goods – we would love you to do so!! Please call Colleen Weston 206-755-9367 to let the committee know you will be bringing baked goods for sale. The Bake Sale benefits the community. Please bring your cookies, pies, cakes, bread or other goods. They are needed!!!

Elizabeth Hummel & Brian Castillo from Waterwitch to perform Original Music at CBHA

Singer-songwriter, Steamboat Islander (and friend to many of us in CB) Elizabeth Hummel and partner Brian Castillo will perform a very special concert of original music at the Clubhouse on Saturday Oct. 19, at 7:00 PM. Doors open at 6:30, refreshments served. Surprise guest musicians possible! \$10-20 suggested donation. Everybody welcome!

Elizabeth and Brian are the Olympia folk duo Waterwitch. The songs on their new album *The Light Inside You* are a journey through themes of nature, meditation, the interweaving of darkness and light, and a longing for a universal language to bridge the deep divides between us. They speak to the dark dilemmas of our times along with reflections of clouds dancing on the water. Rooted deep in the Appalachian and English folk tradition of Elizabeth's childhood, the songs are resonant, eternal and timeless.

ANNUAL FOOD DRIVE



Our Annual Food Fall Drive will begin September 30 and end November 15. The items collected will be given to St. Christopher Church on Steamboat Island Rd. All donations go to those in need here on Steamboat Peninsula. Remember that not only non-perishable food items are needed but other items needed such as toiletries, pet food, diapers, laundry detergent, etc. Just bring your items into the clubhouse and there will be a table set up for your donation. Our community has been very generous in the past, lets do us proud again this year. The Events Group.

HOLIDAY POTLUCK

Mark your calendar for the Holiday potluck **November 16 at 6:00 pm** hosted by The Events Group. They will provide the turkeys, homemade mashed potatoes and turkey gravy along with coffee, tea and table service. Please bring a large dish of your choice and enjoy the company of your fellow members, your family & friends are welcome.





CHILDRENS' CHRISTMAS PARTY

Claudia & Sharon are hosting a Christmas party for CBHA kids on **Saturday, December 7** (the time will be announced in November newsletter).





COOKIE EXCHANGE & STUFFED TOY DONATION

We will have a cookie exchange party on **December 14 at 1:00 pm**. Please bring 3 dozen cookies and a new stuffed toy to be donated to the Griffin Fire Dept. The stuffed toy will be given to children at times of crisis. We will have coffee & teas and treats, and you will go home with an assortment of cookies from the exchange. It will be a fun festive event. The Events Group

IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING...

Generally, green waste dumping is in violation of several regulations, including basic litter laws. If garbage is included, contact the Environmental Health of the Thurston County Health Department. For shoreline dumping, contact the Washington State Department of Ecology. https://ecology.wa.gov/About-

If yard waste is left to be picked up by the rising tide, WA Dept. of Fish and Wildlife is also the contact: https://wdfw.wa.gov/about/enforcement/report

us/Get-involved/Report-an-environmental-issue

Link for reporting polluting the Puget Sound: https://pugetsoundkeeper.org/pollution-reporting-form/

Cross Connections - What Are They and What Can They Do?

A cross-connection is a point in a plumbing system where it is possible for a non-potable substance to come into contact with the potable drinking water supply. Most cross-connections occur beyond the customer service connection, within residential (or commercial) plumbing systems.

To protect our drinking water, per WAC-246-290-490, we must annually survey our water recipients for any potential issues. If you have underground irrigation systems, continuous water connections to pools, hot tubs, waterfalls, ponds, heat exchangers, radiant floor heating systems, etc., backflow protection is required to prevent contamination of our water supply.

If you have questions on any connections at your house, call the office at 360-866-0717 to ask for a courtesy check by our water specialist.

We've had water use surveys in our Annual Meeting packets for some time now. We will be sending out more educational materials in the coming months to help you understand the importance of that survey.